Sport Premium Overview

St John’s Primary School’s Vision Statement:

“The school believes that physical education, experienced in a safe and supportive environment, is a unique and vital contributor to a pupil’s physical development and well-being.  A broad and balanced physical education curriculum is intended to provide for pupils’ increasing self confidence in their ability to manage themselves and their bodies within a variety of movement situations.”

At St John’s Primary School we believe PE & Sport plays an important role in making our vision statement a reality for every pupil, with the potential to change young people’s lives for the better.

We have welcomed the Government’s announcement in June 2013 to provide additional funding for 2 years to improve provision of physical education (PE) and sport in primary schools. We are committed to using this resource in developing high quality PE lessons, alongside greater opportunities for sporting competitions and clubs for all our young people.

Sport Premium Grant

Funding for schools will be calculated by the number of primary aged pupils (between the ages of 5 and 11) as at the annual census in January 2013. All schools with 17 or more primary aged pupils will receive a lump sum of £8,000 plus a premium of £5 per pupil. Smaller schools will receive £500 per pupil.

Total no of primary aged pupils between the ages of 5-11(Jan 2013) 213
Total amount of Sport Premium Grant received £8350
What does the Sport Premium mean for my School?

‘Schools must spend the additional funding on improving their provision of PE and sport, but they will have the freedom to choose how they do this’ (DfE June 2013).

At St John’s Primary School we have decided to spend the Sport Premium Grant on the following:

Year 2013-14 Evaluation
	Physical Education

	Objectives
	Outcomes

	1. To increase teaching staffs’ subject knowledge and confidence in PE.
	· Staff delivering high quality PE lessons.

· Staff members to complete CPD PE and School Sport courses.

· Employ specialist sports coaches to work alongside teaching staff.

· Provide whole school CPD opportunities.

	2. To provide a wider range of out of hours clubs.
	· Increased number out of hour clubs are taking place.
· Use a variety of external providers for clubs.

· More children taking part in out of hour opportunities.


1.  All staff completed some PE CPD, provided either internally (whole school) or by external providers e.g. First FUNS, FUNS for everyone.

During the year we have had specialist coaches in to support staff with the delivery of curriculum PE, they have included a variety of sports: football, dance, aussie rules football.

2. We have offered a wider range of sporting clubs this year.  Some provided by external providers (Hat-Trick, NUFC, NE Dance) and some by school staff.  These have included: gymnastics, football, dance, girls football etc.

More children have taken part in these clubs, with children from Year 1 through to Year 6 participating regularly.  
